
Boulder Bird Club ftJews 

GREETINGS BBC BIRDERS 

Summer is here and a great coif ection �f trips is 
planned for your participation and birding pleasure. 
Some special offerings are a butterfly ID trip and a 
Bonny Reservoir trip, as well as a trip to Wheatridge 
Greenbelt. Our special July birdwa/k and picnic at Julie 
Hammarstrom's is always a hit, with the possibility of 
turkeys, flycatchers, and Williamson's Sapsucker. 

Remember, our focus in the BBC is on birds, birds, 
and more birds, and on learning birds in the field and 
getting out on birding trips, so we keep meetings to a· 
minimum. Come and join us for Jots of birding 
adventures this summer. You will be warmly welcomed. 

Good Birding! . "-
Suzi Plooster, 494-6708 -�, · · 
BBC President 

A GREAT SPRING MEETING 
Our Annual Spring Meeting was a joy for the 45 
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July. August, an·d September. 1996 

THE BIGGEST BIRDING BARGAIN AROUND 
What is? The Boulder Bird Club, of course. What do 

you get for a whole $6.00 per year to any number of 
people at one address? 1 #1 - · A year's membership in BBC

�-.;; · ) 

#2 - Quarterly newslette
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events, birders' trips, etc.
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#3 - Over 55 birding trips per year . 
. 

.f/ · 

#4 - A yearly almanac of birds at Walden Wildlife 
Habitat (i. e., 1st Sunday Birding) 

#5 - Lots of fellowship with others who are 
interested in birds 

#6 - Opportunities to learn more about birds as you 
regularly participate in field trips 

#7 - Birder's Lending Library 
So thanks for the $6 dues - we put it to· good use 

to give you good birding bargains throughouHhe year. 
Invite your friends to share in the bargain. 

members who attended. Claudia and Ernie Harris gave BBC PARTICIPATED IN MIGRATORY BIRD DAY 
a splendid slide program on the birds and flowers of Boulder Bird Club participated in the many events 
Australia. They have visited Australiaffiany times and planned for Migratory Bird Day on May 11th. 
we all wanted to go to see those gorgeous birds and Two birding field trips for beginners were held at 

�E1�f�i��--���,�,i�������;)_s;_, 
arrangements, and brought food to share. It was all An information table was set up at the Wild Bird 
much appreciated, and thanks for your help. Center. Suzi Plooster made a large display board 

COME ON OUT TO THE WEDNESDAY 
ROADRUNNERS 

Some of the best birding around is on Wednesday 
mornings, 7:30 to 10:30 a.m. Some of the great birds 
we have seen already this spring are Blue Grosbeak, 
Caspian Tern, Garganey, Common Loon, Bobolinks, 
and a lot more. 

Join us for a few good hours of weekday birding. 
Meet at the west end of the East Boulder Rec Center 
by 7:30 a.m. We don't wait for stragglers. Guests are 
always welcome. 

1996 DECEMBER ELECTIONS 
Nominating Committee members Maxine Wendler; 

Lenore Dimond, and Fern Ford are now seeking to fill a 
slate of officers to be placed in nomination at our July 
Picnic. These nominees will be elected at our annual 
Christmas Party in early December and will serve for 
the next two years. The slate to be filled: 

· President 
Vice President 
Secretary 
Treasurer 
Field Trip Coordinator
Three Nominating Committee members 

BBC is strictly a volunteer group, and it is hoped 
that you will serve if asked. Many thanks. 

THANK YOU! 
Thanks to these members who led trips for us during April, May, 

and June: Ferd and Jo Dirckx, Nancy and Werner Neupert, Fern 
Ford, Wes Sears, Art and Helen Wainwright, Bill Kaempfer, Carol 
Cushman, Elizabeth Mekkelsen, and Paula Hansley:Th,mks also to 
guest trip leader Van McCutcheon. 

telling about BBC and its activities. We also·had "Junior 
Bird Watcher'' coloring sheets and bird hand stamps for 
the children. A drawing for a year's free membership 
was won by Neal Thielen of Boulder. Volunt�ers 
staffing the table were Louise Hering.Elizabeth. 
Mekkelsen, Maxine Wendler; Art & Helen Wainwright, 
Betsy Daniel, and Hope Leighton. 

Thank you each and every one for your help and 
participation - because of you we did a great job! 

ALLEGRA COLLISTER NATURE PRESERVE 
The Allegra Collister Nature Area (also referred to 

as Lykins Gulch) lies a few miles south and east of 
Lyons CO. This area clearly holds an attraction for 
many birds and other creatures. Because of its value 
as a study site for a variety of disciplines, the Boulder 
County Nature Association has obtained and 
administers a conservation easement for this critical 
habitat. It is private property. It is important that the 
landowner's wishes be respected and the intent of the 
agreement honored. Written permission must be 
obtained prior to entering the property. Access will be 
limited. Only those conducting pre-approved studies or 
who performing planned maintenance activities will be 
allowed routine entry. People with questions about the 
area should contact the Boulder County Nature 
Association, Joe Harrison (303-772-3481) or Virginia 
Dionigi (303-776-2609). Thank you for your 
consideration of this matter. (Reprinted from CFO 
Journal, Vol. 30. No. 2, April 1996). 

Thank You Hope Leighton 
Recently the BBC received a scrapbook belonging to the late 

Ethel Leighton, a past president of BBC. It contains BBC history 
written by her. newspaper articles about the club and newsletters 
from the SO's. 

Our thanks to Hope Leighton for this history from her motherc 





CONGRATULATIONS ERIC PLAGE 
Eric Plage. (age 10) is ·a member of our Boulder Bird 

�

-
Club and I have encouraged him to apply for · 

· �
-

· 
scholarships to attend the Keystone 

S
cience School this_ . 

· •· -
. · _ · • · 

. 
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summer. His letter of scholarship application was read 
BIRDIN

�
TES 

at our annual meeting on May 10. ·Everyone·was very • Congratulations to Janet Chu who was a recipient of 
impressed by it, and I wanted to share itwith you all. a $10,000 award for outstanding teaching by Amgen
BBC voted to give $50.00 (plus an additional $5.00 Foundation. 
from Harold Holt) to add to his scholarship received • Jaymie Arnold graduated from Fai_rview High and will 
from the American Birding Association,· and he is 

. 
be leaving us to go to Trinity College in San Antonio 
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1Y Colorado Field .Ornithologists convention in June at the 

Scholarship Application for ON THE WING -· . · -�· . : YMCA Camp in Estes Park CO. The highlight bird was 
...:. �-' a White-tailed Ptarmigan in the hand! 

I started birding at the age of four with my dad, • Nancy Pate attended a birding Elderhostel in Pingree
when I lived in New Jersey. When I was seyen we Park CO in June. Highlight of the birds seen was a 
moved to Flori<;ta, where I experienced some of the Three-toed Woodpecker. 

· 

most weird and colorful birds in the United States. I • Fern Ford had a trip to Costa Rica in the spring to
moved to. Colorado two years ago. . . . visit her daughter there and to see those greatbirds. 

Up to this year I watched birds that I saw regularly · • Helga and Jay Sproul were. in Arizona in the spring 
and birds my dad pointed out to me. This.winter I to visit their daughter and do some birdwatching. They

· participated in. the Barr Lake and Boulder Christmas recently birded the Arapah� NWRarea in. North Park.
Bird Counts. That is when I became very interested in • Ruth Carol and Glen Cushman did some birding and
birding and started.keeping lists of whatl saw. I also animal watching in Tanzania intlJe spring.
started a Colorado life list and I'm at one hundred and • Ruth Carol Cushman hadan article published in .the
two species. March/April 96 issue of Bird Wftcher's Digest, p. 48, 

I look for birds every day when I'm playing outside "Coping with Warbleritis.• 
and going to school. One day when l was on the • Helen Stiles�Wainwright aliao had an article published
school bus I saw a Cooper's Hawk eating a House . in the Jan/Feb 96 issue of Pird Watcher's Digest, p. 
Finch. This winter I discovered a Northern Mockingbird 59, "Life List Review." .

. 

in my neighborhood. A few days ago 1. ob�erved • Hope Leighton and Art & Helen Wginwright attended 
Northern Harriers in mating display where the male the American Birding Association convention in. Park 
would roll over in mid-air and try to impress his female City UT in June. 
companion.

· 
• Jo & Ferd Dirckx are: leading evening walks for

I have observed birds in the foothills, out on the seniors in the Broomfield Open Space. 
grasslands, c1nd in the pine forests. I would like to • Nancy Neu pert has been volunteering for City pt
observe birds in the. sub.alpine forests and the tundra; Boulder Open Spac:e and recently h� becon,� U;le.< 

. --My-eQoaLiScio�.�e to ·ioetltUY e�,��_g���,.oJ.,b!L�J!'.1.c:::c:::�-�,-staff ��i.SJ.a��!g;�pe . P1�fil!?�i9J9·i§�t�!lt.. ·ns&�i;:�,,. 
Colorado. To do this I must study birds in all habitats spec1menslor ffie Rerbanum·ccme·ctton�--- -,,,,�,.cc --=,='- -

across Colorado. 
I'm interested in the On the Wing program because 

I love birding and studying bird activity. I hop,e to gain 
knowledge of birds and their behavior.and learn how 
to identify different types of birds. I also hope to meet 
kids that like birding just as much as I do. I have met 
two ornithologists from the C9lorado Bird Observatory 
and would like to meet other ornithologists to see if it's 
something I would like to study in college. 

EricPlage 

Silhouettes of Birds 
A handout for learning bird silhouettes is available 

for 40¢ from Suzi Plooster. The original comes from a 
class taught at the Rio Grande Birding Festival, and it 
is a real help to the novice and intermediate birder. 
Silhouette recognition is abig_help toward being able 
to give an instant identification of. birds. The British call 
this type of ID recognition systsem GISS: General 
Impression Size _· and Shape, pronounced JIZZ. The
silhouettes will be available on most BBC trips, or you 
can stop by and pick up a copy from Suzi. 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 
• Images: Boulder County Open Space Newsletter 
Quarterly - call 441-3950 to be placed on the mailing 

rlist.
• Open Space Naturally:· City of Boulder Open Space 
quarterly newsletter - call 441-4142 to be placed on the
mailing list.
• Tuesday Birders Field Trips Line. - 979-6211.
• DFO Rare Bird Alert and Field Trips - 424-2144 
• TV - Open Space ... Naturally - Channel 8 
Cablevision. Mondays at 6:30 pm, Tuesday at 2 pm, 
Thursday at 9 pm, and Saturday at 10:30 am. 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED . . . _ 
John Tumasonis is now coordi�ator for t�e Avian 

Transect Team for City of Boulder Open sp,ce.He i� 
looking for volunteers to do bird .inventories/surveys on 
City of Boulder Open Space properties. Good 
identification skills are necessary .. Please call him at 
545-5846 fo.r more information.

WILD BIRD CENTER 
We always like an Qpportunity to thank Steve Frye 

and all the folks at the Wild Bird Center for their strong 
support of the Boulder Bird Club. Remember, aH paid 
members receive a 10% discount on all merchan�ise 
and 5% off all optics. MenUon that you are a BBC . 
member to receive the discount. 

Thanks, Wild Bird Center"! 

BE CAREFUL OF WHAT YOU PLANT 
More and more people are planting for wildlife and 

birds. However, there are some plants we are asked 
NOT TO PLANT by the Colorado Native Plant Society, 
as they are invasive and threaten natural areas, 
wetlands, agricultural lands, and gardens. The following 
plants are a critical problem in the Colorado habits and 
should be eradicated from our gardens. Many are still 
sold in local nurseries and garden centers, but do not 
be coerced into buying them please: 

Purple loosestrife, Dalmatian toadflax, Butter 
and eggs, Russian olive, Tamarisk 

For a total list send a postcard with your request to 
CONPS, PO Box 200, Fort Collins 80522 and ask for 
"Plant Species Not to Use in Gardening, Reclamation, 
and Restoration." 



BOULDER BIRD CLUB FIELD TRIPS 4 
JULY, AUGUST, & SEPTEMBER 1996 

Ferd & Jo Dirckx, Trip Coordinators 

July 3: Wednesday Roadrunners. Meet at Eas i'I 
Boulder Rec Center at 7:30 a.m., bird till 10:30. 

September 18: Wednesday Roadrunners. Meet at 
East Boulder Rec Center at 7:30 a.m., bird till 10:30. 
Contact--Fern Ford (449-0118). 
September 25: Wednesday Roadrunners. Meet at 
East Boulder Rec Center at 7:30 a.m., bird till 10:30. 
Contact--Fern Ford (449-0118). 
September 28: Wheatridge Greenbelt. Saturday. Meet 
at NIST at 7:30 a.m., return early afternoon. Bring Contact--Jay & Helga Sproul (444-5550) 

July 7: First Sunday Birding. Meet at WaldenWildlife 
Habitat at 9:00 a.m., bird till noon. Leader--Peter Plage 
(494-7182). 
July 1 O: Wednesday Roadrunners. Meet at East 
Boulder Rec Center at 7:30 a.m., bird till 10:30. 
Contact--Jay & Helga Sproul (444-5550) 
July 13: Butterflies and Birds. Saturday. Meet at NIST 
north parking lot at 10:00, bird and butterfly till 2:00. 
Watch for butterflies and· listen for birds at the 
Wainwrights' property on. Flagstaff.·· Bring lunch and 
plenty of water, and a butterfly book if you have one. 
Leader--Janet Chu (494-1108). 
July 17: Wednesday Roadrunners. Meet at East 
Boulder Rec Center at 7:30 a.m., bird till 10:30. .,':'-, 
Contact-Jay & Helga Sproul (444-5550) 
July 24: Wednesday Roadrunners. Meet at East 
Boulder Rec Center at 7:30 a.m., bird till 10:30. � 
Contact--Jay & Helga Sproul (444-5550) "<!'� 
July 27: SUMMER PICNIC AND MEETING. Saturday 
Birdwalk and picnic at the top of Flagstaff on private 
property. Bring your picnic lunch a.nd drink. 
Hummers, flycatchers, and turkeys! Meet at NIST at 
8:30 a.m., back early afternoon. For more information, 
call Dirckx's (469-0405) or Ploosters (494-6708). 
July 31: Wednesday Roadrunners. Meet at East 
Boulder Rec Center at 7:30 a.m., bird till 10:30. 
Contact--Jay & Helga Sproul (444-5550) 
August 4: First Sunday Birding. Meet at Walden 
Wildlife Habitat at 9:00 a.m., bird till noon. Shorebirds 
should be returning. Leader--Caroly Murray (678-9787). 
August 7: Wednesday Roadrunners. Meet at East 
Bould�rJ�ec Center at. ,7:30 a.m,, Contact-Suzi & 

lunch. This is a favorite spot for migrants and vagrants. 
Carpool $1 to driver. Leaders--Suzi & Myron Plooster 
(494•6708). 

" NIST • 325 Broadv,ay (Broadvr.iy & 27th), north parking lot. 
•• Walden Ponds Wildl�e Habitat. off N. 75th between Valmont and Jay Rd to Cottonwood 
Marsh parking lot 
•• East Boulder Recreation Center • 5660 Sioux Drive, off 55th St between Baseline and 
South Boulder Road. 

THURSDAY EVENING BIRDWALK SERIES 
Again this summer the BBC in cooperation with 

Boulder County Parks and Open Space is having 
Thursday evening informal walks in the Walden/Sawhill 
area. We meet promptly at 7 p.m. at the Cottonwood 
Marsh shelter and take a leisurely stroll around the 

. ponds till about 8:30. We look at the variety of birds 
. 

· 
and other wildlife present until the sun sets. Everyone 

t - � is welcome. No formal leaders - just bring your · ' · 
binoculars and walk with whomever shows up. July 
and August. 

TIPS FOR TRIP PARTICIPATION 
• Arrive at least 1 O minutes prior to time stated so 
that we can leave promptly. Don't be late! 
• Everyone, including leaders, MU

. 
ST sign the trip \ 

roster, due to liability concerns. 
\ • Bring snack, drink, sun lotion and hat, and 

binoculars. Be prepared for any weather. 
• Leaders should be at the front of the group. Let the
leader lead. Make it easy for the leader to lead. 
• Stay with the group and don't lag behind, else you
will miss birds and information. Do not l�El�e the SJrO�p 

-···� . .. -, 

• Talk softly. Enjoy visiting, but remember we want
to hear the birds as well as see them. 
• Remember to give the carpool driver your share of 
the expenses. Amounts are given below. 
• Go on lots of trips and enjoy the birds and the 
group. 

CARPOOLING ON TRIPS 
We carpool on Boulder Bird Club trips. Your share 

on trips within city limits is 50¢ each. Countywide 
ramblings are $1.00 each. For trips further afield, we 
will give the amount with the trip description. 

NEW BBC MEMBERS 
Let's all welcome these new members who have joined since the 

last BBC newsletter: 
Minerva Canavan, 3508 Kirkwood Pl., Boulder 80304, 449-4449 
Martha Grewal, PO Box 20332, Boulder 80308 
Mary Griesedieck, 1516 Columbine, Boulder 80302, 442-4093 
Barbry Hogue, 1703 Waneka Lake Tr., Lafayette 80026, 665-3798 
Jim Holitza, 1719 Daisy Ct., Broomfield 80020, 466-2742 
Kristen Marshall, 2375 Panorama Ave., Boulder 80304, 440-8654 
Neal Thielen, 1490 Greenbriar, Boulder 80303, 494-5880 
Eleanor McKinley, 1143 Ash St., Broomfield 80020, 466-0843 
Richard Pratt, 757 Wade Rd., Longmont 80503 
Jennifer Richardson, PO Box 34, Berthoud 80513, 1-970-532-2271 
Vera & Bernard Stone, 240 Cypress Cir., Broomfield 80020, 438-8519 
Paul & Vicki Winston, 650 S. 41st St., Boulder 80303, 494-4573 
Bruce Young, 880 W. Moorhead Cir. #2E, Boulder 80303 494-2405 
NEW ADDRESSES 
Kevin Clark, PO Box 93, Erie CO 80516, 828-3952 
Hope Leighton, 2525 Taft Drive #809, Boulder 80302, 442-7458 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 
The BBC NEWS is published 4 times a year. We welcome your news, short write-ups of 
your activities, etc. Please notify me of all changes of address or phone numbers. The 
deadline for the October-December issue is September 20. Send all articles, etc., to Myron 
Plooster, 7420 Spring Drive, Boulder, CO 80303, call 494-6708, or e-mail to 
mplooste@du.edu. 

BBC MEMBERSHIP & DUES 
Your membership in the Boulder Bird Club is invited. All. abilities and ages.are welcome. 
Membership is $6.00 per year to any number of persons at one address. Please send your 
check with a completed membership form to Marge Foland, Treas., 6738 Lakeview Drive, 
Boulder CO 80303. 
Due to our minimal dues, there are no partial year membel'Ships. Members receive our 
Quarterly Newsletter, 10% discount on merchandise and 5% on optics from the Wild Bird 
Center, and the opportunity of over 50 field trips each year· a real bargain for $6.001 
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